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Hello! My name is Jan Ray “JR” Ortiz and I want to say thank you to all CNSA and its 

members as it is a privilege to be able to serve as your Membership Director - South for the 

2019-2020 term. 

I am currently a junior at San Diego State University and I will be graduating in May 

2021. I hope to return to school and obtain my Masters and DNP/PhD after working in 

pediatrics/oncology. My interests/goals include research/EVP, healthcare legislation, and being a 

professor for future nursing students. 

As current nursing students and upcoming RNs, I believe that collaboration is a crucial 

factor in determining success whether it be between fellow nursing students or being on a 

healthcare team. As Membership Director, all I hope for is that events such as membership 

meetings and conventions as well as the resources CNSA has to offer are geared towards 

effective collaboration between prospective nurses and creating the future by leading the way. 

Again, thank you all for your support and if you have any questions whatsoever, feel free 

to contact me via email at ​south@cnsa.org 
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